




Chiefs Report to the Board of Commissioners 
June 9th, 2025 

General 

• The HVAC system has been serviced and new, higher efficiency filters have been
installed. The indoor air sampling has been given to staff and directives on how best to
utilize existing building systems has been received.

• Still waiting on the return of Tender 51. The vendor has run into issues with the backup
camera system that they installed and are working with the manufacturer to remedy the
issue. We has seen photos of the current status, and they have completed all work as
agreed upon.

Personnel 

• After 4 Chief interviews, I have made a job offer to a Firefighter/Paramedic. The offer
was accepted and his first day of work in July 1. He will work one week of days and go to
shift. With his experience and certifications, he qualifies for a modified POMP through
the County MPD, and should have his authorization to work as a County Medic by Sept
1.

• The applications for District Secretary were reduced from nearly 400 to 80, to 23, to 13.
We have scheduled interviews on June 17th for 13 persons. Background checks are
underway. This list will be narrowed down to the top two or three candidates for an
additional interview. Question for the Board – Since this position performs work for the
Board, does the Board want to appoint a member to participate in final interviews, or do
they want to defer to staff to pick a candidate that is the best fit for the agency?

• The second wildland refresher will be here on Thursday, which will complete our annual
required training. The wildland mobilization roster is live, and some staff has signed up
for availability through the summer.

• The region is using a new group messaging application for notification of mobilization
callouts, which will go to both me and DC Spence. Once the notification occurs, we will
have 10 minutes to either accept or decline the assignment. We can remotely check
both our signup roster and our personnel scheduling program, and anticipate that we
can meet that 10 minute response window.

Local Commissioner Training 

• Sky Valley Fire has asked if the Board would like to participate in co-hosting Attorney
Brian Snure coming to the area to hold a Commisisoner Training,
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Respectfully submitted, 

Seth Johnson 
Chief, Snohomish County Fire District 5  
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